HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
OCTOBER 21, 2008
Meeting was called to order at 6:30PM by Chairperson Charles Fridal.  Members present were Dick Larson, Troy Andersen, Sandy Brewer, and Beverly Daws. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Eng. Loren Leach, and Secretary Sara Ries.
Larson moved to approve the agenda, Brewer seconded.  
Carried.  
Daws moved to approve the minutes of 9/16/08, Fridal seconded.

Carried.  
Daws moved to pay the bills.  Andersen seconded.  

Carried.
Larson moved to approve the financial report from September 2008, Brewer seconded.

Carried.  

Business:
Larson made a motion to pass Resolution 23-08 Imposing Water Lien on the Property of 207 2nd Ave.  Brewer seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES:  Fridal, Larson, Andersen, Brewer, Daws
NAYES:  None

ABSENT: None
Daws made a motion to pass Resolution 24-08 Reimburse City for 8th Ave Watermain and Subdrain Project. Larson seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES:  Fridal, Larson, Andersen, Brewer, Daws
NAYES:  None

ABSENT: None

Brewer made a motion to pass Resolution 25-08 Amending Section 6,15, & 23 of the Rules and Regulations. Daws seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES:  Fridal, Larson, Andersen, Brewer, Daws
NAYES:  None

ABSENT: None
Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 26-08 Implementing Hiawatha Water’s “Red Flag” Identity Theft Policy effective retroactive date of October 1, 2008. Daws seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES:  Fridal, Larson, Andersen, Brewer, Daws
NAYES:  None

ABSENT: None

Ransford spoke to the Water Board about the Water Rate Study that was completed by Iowa Rural Water and went over some possible rate scenarios for the next 5 years.  
Superintendent’s Report:
Citizen Survey has been completed by the city and results are in.  Ransford went over the responses that pertain to the Water Department with the Water Board.  

Well #4 has been flushed for a week per recommendation and then retested.  We are waiting for the results.  Well #9 has been grouted. Northway will be back to clean out the well and get ready to set the screen.
State Auditors completed the yearly audit and had issues with separation of duties.  The City and Water have decided to try and resolve the issues by switching around duties. Laurie will take care of the Water Department Accounts Payable and Deb will be helping out with Payroll.   
Ransford expressed his concern for CCB’s new addition.  They would be out of fire protection if for some reason the 12” water line would need to be shut down.  A loop would need to be looked into if CCB continues with their addition. 
Larson moved to adjourn meeting at 8:00pm.  Andersen seconded.









_____________________________








              Charles Fridal, Chairperson
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Sara Ries, Secretary
